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QUOTE OF THE MONTH: 

Looking for an easy 
way to help HPS? 
Print this newsletter and 
hang a copy in the break-
room at your office.  
Spreading the word about 
HPS is a huge help to us.  

 

Jewelry Sale: Saturday Oct. 4th & Sunday Oct. 5th  
@ 1:00 PM both days. Rain or Shine!   
Everyone that has seen some of the items that will be offered for sale is 
so excited about this wonderful opportunity! I love rings and there are go-
ing to be 110 to choose from: opals, pearls, jade, garnets, rubies, silver, 
gold, and on and on. Do your Christmas shopping for so much less and 
be able to give great gifts for a great cause. Check out these pictures and 
there are more pictures on our web site. You name a style and I know we will have it for you. There 
are just under 2,000 items. This is new jewelry, samples and 40’s, 50’s & 60’s jewelry that has  been 
stored in an old warehouse in Manhattan. It is all new jewelry and no one knows why this just got left 
there. This is our last fundraiser until the Mane Event next year. Please come help support the 
horses through the winter and have a great time doing it.  

Do You Believe This? ~Joanie Benson 

I received a phone call from Iredell County Animal Control concerning a 
horse an owner had surrendered to them. The owner did not give them 
much information except the mare was supposed to be 25 years old 
and had been bred. She had a foal in the spring, but it died! Looking at 
her no one would be surprised the foal died. It is a miracle she did not 
die, also. She is just pony size and of questionable breeding. We were concerned the owner may 
have bred her again, but the good news is that she has come into season so she is not bred! 
   
The poor little thing is club footed on one back leg. It looks like an old injury that was not cared for 
caused the problem. The fetlock has built up calcification and the tendon is enlarged. The good 
news is there still is some limited movement in the fetlock joint. We have had success in the past 
with old injuries like this.  It takes time, DMSO and physical therapy.    
   
Her mane is matted and full of burrs. We will carefully remove these so as not to get these terrible 
things growing on our property. She has not picked a name yet and we are still trying to come up 
with a name she likes.   
   
Our poor little pony is not as old as the owner said. She is more likely 18 years old. Once we get a 
better look at all her teeth, we will know more. She loves attention and goes to greet most folks that 
go into see her. At the present time she has a body score of a one. Of course she has rain rot all 
over her back. Her blood panel did not show anything that we would not expect to see with a horse 
starved this badly. I would expect a full recovery of our new little girl. Time and Patience!  

We thank the 561 folks who 
receive the Newsletter "Over 
Herd" by email. This saves 
us ink, paper and post-
age. We snail mail more 
than double that. Please join 
the email list if possible. If 
your cannot open the news-
letter for any reason, we are 
happy to send your newslet-
ter by snail mail.  

Keep Those Aluminum Beverage Cans Coming! 
 
Many thanks to our faithful members who collect and transport alu-
minum beverage cans to the ranch! This is an easy, no-cost-to-you 
fundraiser. This works most effectively as a team effort....put a col-
lection bag in your break room at work, ask for help from friends/
family/neighbors.  A couple of recent runs to the salvage yard 
bumped our cumulative 2008 year-to-date total up to $661 and we 
still have three months left in the year. Keep those aluminum bever-
age cans rolling!  

Riding:  The art of keep-
ing a horse between 
you and the ground.   

~Author Unknown 
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Sanctuary Update ~Joanie Benson 
It has been a busy month. The results of the Sea Doo fundraiser that Gayle Cannon set-up and 
promoted raised close to $2,500. Joyce Hixson donated the Blue Ray DVD for the raffle. Joyce 
had some of the beautiful jewelry for sale at the fundraiser as well. Susan from Power Sports 
helped promote the day and brought give items. GREAT JOB GALS!  A big 4-legger THANK 
YOU!  
   
The veterinarians treated several eye problems, Feather and Amigo, did blood work on a couple 
of horses, Miracle and New Pony, and digital radiographs of hooves, Morning Star (formerly “Poor 
Girl”). Shaman had a huge pitting edema, and we had his blood work done. Sometimes there is 
just no outward reason to explain some conditions that appear.   
   
Our new horse “Poor Girl” picked the name “Morning Star.” We did radiographs on one hoof to 
see how the soles were doing since they were paper-thin. She had been moved into the new barn 
and was doing well until the soles broke open on both front hooves right in front of the frog. There 
was just too much built up infection and pressure.  The holes are not too bad, but she is going to 
have to spend some time in the hospital stall to keep the bandages clean and let her recover. She 
is moving better and the soles are much thicker. I am so thankful we have the wonderful new 
barns. The rubber mats are wonderful for Morning Star.   
   
We have been nursing Fire Breeze along for the last two years. Everyone felt he had brain can-
cer. He was getting melanomas on his nose that we had treated along. They would dry up and fall 
off. He had odd spells of blindness that would last for about 20 minutes and then his sight would 
come back. Once the sight in his right eye did not return and he remained blind in that eye. Then 
this year he started having a different type of spell usually when he was in his stall. He would go 
backwards at great speed bumping into walls and then it would be over. Then he had two spells 
in one day that were much worse while he was out of his stall and the recovery time took much 
longer. Fire Breeze was just out of it, not knowing where he was and was very disorientated. The 
danger to him seriously hurting himself was too great to risk. The kindest thing we could do for 
Fire Breeze was to peacefully let him go over the rainbow bridge. Fire Breeze was 41 years old 
and had been with us for many, many years. He will be greatly missed. 

Healing at HPS ~by Sandy Daily 
I would just like to take a moment and thank Joanie and all the wonderful people at HPS. Not only 
does Joanie provide a sanctuary to heal horses, but she heals people as well. There is so much in 
just a horse’s sigh of appreciation as we scratch that “oh so just the right spot”, that does the soul 
good. The unconditional love of a beautiful horse just makes everything right in our world even if 
just for a moment. This is probably more than what we could ever do for them.  
   
My daughter, Cheyenne who is 12, and I have been members at HPS since November 2007. We 
have been volunteering and feeding every Wednesday night since. This has opened up the com-
munication channel between us dramatically. As we feed and care for the broken and battered 
souls and spirits, we started talking about how anyone could do such things which allowed our true 
feelings to come to the forefront and lets us talk about other “stuff” openly and calmly. Our relation-
ship is “healing” as we laugh at Inca and Feathers competing for the nice cool water on their backs 
on a hot, hot day. Or laughing at Justice as he sticks out his tongue at something he didn’t agree 
with. Those quiet moments as we sit with Spring Rain and keep her company as she eats her din-
ner and then cry when she passes over the bridge.   
    
Several years ago a former neighbor of a HPS member, Lisa Murray, and mine told me about the 
rescued horses and invited us out. At that time I had so much going on with just recently getting 
remarried and acquiring a bonus daughter (the same age as mine) I just didn’t have the time. I 
know, great excuse right J. Well as life happens, and if you ever had teenage girls and/or a step-
family, life sometimes doesn’t go very smoothly. We started having a lot of turmoil from outside 
sources that was an attempt to destroy our family. So one night I just sat down and prayed about 
what could I do to bring Cheyenne and I closer together? What would give us something to do with 
a common bond and spirit? All of a sudden, I hear Lisa’s voice saying how her heart and soul feels 
after a day at the rescue. I called Joanie the very next morning and became a member that day. 
And as they say “the rest is history”!  Well at least a very successful start to developing a deeper 
relationship. So again, thank you so much Joanie for providing so much for so many!  

Please Join Us 
~by Joanie Benson 
 
It is wonderful to work with 
so many caring positive 
people. These are creative 
folks with wonderful ideas to 
aid HPS moving forward. 
The new barns and covered 
hay feeder have made life 
so much better for the 
horses and the kind people 
who help to care for them. 
Laughter and funny stories 
abide while the work takes 
place. Anyone is welcome 
to join in with this devoted 
group of members. 
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Donation From: ___________________________ Phone#____________ Address _______________________________ 
City _____________ State _____  Zip ________  Email address ________________________ 
Please use my donation for: $_____New Barn Fund   $____General Use  
Angel Sponsor: $20 for 1 month    $60 for 3 months   $120 for 6 months  $240 for 1 year 
Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? Name: _____________________ 
Phone _____________ Address ___________________________City ___________ State ____ Zip ______  
Email address______________________________ Would you like the above recipient to receive “Over Herd” -  Yes    No 
Your message for the newsletter: 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________ 
**Any donation is appreciated.  Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. **For a $25 or more 
donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year. Mail completed form to:  
Horse Protection Society, 2135 Miller Road, China Grove, NC 28023 

HPS runs on monthly donations. We cannot do this without your support! Thank you. 

Monthly Donations & Contributors 

In loving memory of our dear boy and beloved friend, Dakota. We will not see his like again. With thanks to Joanie for saving 

him in the first place and to his loving Mama, Mary, for making his life full of fun, attention, and love.  ~Sincerely, Roberta  

In memory of Alice & Ken Basiliere.  ~By Stacey & Steven Lockman 

In memory of George Welborn's beloved horse, Scarlet.  "And so I release her spirit back to her Creator." ~By Dianne Doub 

In loving memory of my precious companion and friend, "Rusty", a wonderful dog who died on August 25th. ~By Gail Shinn 

In honor of my dear friend Chris McHugh's birthday! ~By Spunky Dagenhart 

In honor of Carol & Denny White. ~By Pat Featherston 

This is a birthday gift to me! ~Jan Mahom 

Joanne Kossuth & Albert Benson, Lauren Allen, Bill Artzbergor, Sybil Athey, Chuck Baldwin, Mark & Josephine Beisswanger, 
Carol & William Bellinghausen, Ellen Bennett, Joan Benson, Patricia & Alan Berkebile, Valerie Berns, Judy Blackmon, Jill 
Walton Bogage, John & Teresa Bonk, Patty Broderick, Gene Cannon, Frances & Billy Caudle, Mieke & Peter Chalmers, Matt 
Christner, Alan Church, David R. Cloer, JR, David R. Cloer, Sr., Monte & Debbie Coffey, Courtney Conder, Derek Correll, Heidi 
Crowley, Ruth Crumpton, Patricia Curran, Rita Curran, Carolyn Cusick, Spunky Dagenhart, Lisa Dickison, Dianne Doub, Kelly 
Downy, Ryan & Amber Driggers, Rhonda Duncan, Donna & Robert Dziura, Debra Eident, Janet & Lou Elmo, Beverly Engel, Pat 
Featherston, William Fingerlow, Janet Hall, Tina Hamlin, Harold Hanig, Ron & Melissa Hannah, Cadenza Granite, Mark & San-
dra Hawkins, Keith Heavner, Smith Hedrick, Ann Helms, Lee Helms, Charles & Brenda Hemperley, Joyce Hixson, Gilbert & An-
gela Ho, Birgit Hood, Julie Hornburg, Amber Hozey, Lois & Robert Hunt, Dawn & Tiffany Hussey, R.S. Iscaro, Pat Jaap, Eliza-
beth Jenkins, Mary & Peter Jurgel, Mater Keever, Margaret Kennedy, Stephen & Mary Kicinski, Sara Kobs, Billie Lawson, Mi-
chael & Judy Legrett, Betty & Floyd Lentz, Ed Lewis, Kiersten Lockman, Stacey & Steven Lockman, Katherine Lofgren, Sulena 
& Richard Long, Susie Lurz, Burton Mackey, Jr., Jan Mahon, Len & Amy McBride, Roberta & Tom McCardle, Elaine & Mario 
Merida, Charles & Jill Messer, Elizabeth Milam, Henry Moore, Jayne Ortiz, David & Judy Phelps, Jill Pinnick, Melissa Pletcher, 
Dottie Rebhan, Deborah Reiner, Jerry Reynolds, Fiona Ritchie Productions, Weezy & Vance Roberson, Gary & Sherry Robert-
son, Harriet Seabrook, Gail Shinn, Hanna & Denny Sigman, Stephanie Slavin, Jennifer Smith, Peter Smith, Sharon & Jerry 
Smith, Tacy Smith, Tiffany Lynn Teague, Elaine Towner, Bill Tucker, Timothy Walsh, Mary & Peter Walters, Suzanne & Michael 
Webb, George Welborn, Rebecca Whitley, Elaine Wilson, Shelagh Winter, Kimberly Wrenn 

Thank you to all of the above people who have made a monthly donation as well as all those above who 
purchased raffle tickets and participated in the See Doo competition. HPS and the horses greatly appreci-
ate your continued support. We truly could NOT do this without your help.  



Making the World a Better Place for Horses 

It is the mission of the Horse Protection Society of North 
Carolina Inc. to make the world a better place for horses 
through education, rescue and rehabilitation. 

Founded by Joan Benson and incorporated in 1999, we 
continue to reach out and to grow.  We are always seek-
ing new members. 

HPS is a fully incorporated 501(c)3 nonprofit organiza-
tions.  Your donations are the main source of income to 
support the sanctuary and are eligible for tax deduction. 

2135 Miller Road 
China Grove, NC 28023 

Phone: 704-855-2978 
Email: hps@horseprotection.org 

Check out our Website: 
www.horseprotection.org 

Horse Protection Society of North Carolina 

Horse Protection Society  
2135 Miller Road 
China Grove, NC 28023 
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This newsletter is printed on 30% recycled paper. Please recycle your newsletter after reading and/or 
pass it along to a friend.. 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS REQUEST  

President       Kathy Haw  704-782-0390 kahaw@us.ibm.com      
Treasurer     Shannon McCoy   704-633-8516   sdavenport307@hotmail.com 
Secretary    Sandy Daily    704-279-0427   sdaily@carolina.rr.com 
Executive Director   Joanie Benson    704-855-2978   hps@horseprotection.org 
Newsletter    Shelly Walsh      704-724-0004   shellywalsh@bellsouth.net 
Event Coordinator   Gayle Cannon    704-483-0461   gaylec43@charter.net 
Web Administration    Deborah Baker   704-855-1267   de_bakre@yahoo.com  
Web Administration   Stephanie Maleady  704-560-9712   slmaleady@windstream.net 
Medical Needs    Katie Muir 
New Member Orientation   Cathy Morris    704-872-6111   cemorris38@yahoo.com 
Café Press     Kathy Haw     704-782-0390   kahaw@us.ibm.com 
Pet Finders    Kari Lines    704-756-7375   karilines@aol.com 
Historian     Angie Shuping    704-637-6042   


